
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Volume Six, Issue Two                                                                                                                                                                       April ï June 2017 
 

 
 

 

 
 

MILE MARKER 

A Thor Diesel Club Member Publication  

T his has been a busy year since our departure from our winter location in Florida.  We 

headed for Branson to attend a pre-Spring Rally then onward to the Spring Rally in 

Claremore, Oklahoma.  We had a wonderful time visiting with old friends and meeting new 

ones!  Many thanks to our Spring Rally Masters (JR & Lou Robertson and Pete & Diane 

Stojanovich) for putting on a great rally.  Following Oklahoma, we had to head back to  

Cincinnati so Karen could have surgery on her left hand to replace a bad thumb joint.  We 
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Regional Rally in Mystic CT.  The Mystic Rally was in a great area. There was lots to see and 

great seafood to eat, not to mention meeting new and old TDC friends.  Looking down the 

road we will be attending the Indigo Bluffs, MI rally in September followed by the Fall 

International and Outer Banks rallies in October.  I hope to see many of you at these rallies! 

Your Fall International Rally Masters have been busy putting together a fun filled rally 

schedule for 2017.  As of this writing we have 76 coaches registered and plans are coming 

together nicely.   If you have not registered I would encourage you to visit our website and 
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www.thordieselclub.org/23-2. 
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will have a Spring Rally East at Stone Mountain, GA, and a Spring Rally West at Santa Fe, 

NM.  We have known for a long time that many of our members on the west coast could 

not attend our Spring Rally because of the distance.  Our 4 Regional Directors on the 

western side of the country are working together to put together the Santa Fe rally.  We 

have a week between these two rallies to allow Thor Motor Coach and TDC leadership to 

attend both Spring Rallies.  If you are a member on the West coast I hope to see you in 

Santa Fe! 
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IN THIS ISSUE 

If you meet up with other TDC members during the year please share your meeting by sending some 

photos to our Facebook Editor, Judy Copeland (jccopeland@ec.rr.com) and our Newsletter Editor, 

Michele Yuskiewicz (thordieselclubnews@gmail.com).  We also have a group page on RVillage 

(www.rvillage.com/group/473/fmca -thor -diesel-club) that many of our members frequent and share 

their travel stories. 

 

We hope to see you at one of the many rallies scheduled this year. 
Until Next Time - Safe Travels! 

Jack 
  

www.thordieselclub.org/23-2
jccopeland@ec.rr.com
thordieselclubnews@gmail.com
www.rvillage.com/group/473/fmca-thor-diesel-club


                                                                                         
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

REGIONS UPDATE  

 

Thor Diesel Club is regionalized according to nine geographic areas in order 

to bring club activities to all members regardless of your physical location.  

Regional Directors have volunteered to be available to assist members meet 
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reach out to your Regional Director if you would like to set up a ny events such 

as a local get together or regional rally.  Directors are also available to 

members who wish to pass out information pertinent to their local regions.   

 

 

Rallies which are hosted by specific regions are open to 

all TDC members regardless re gion al affiliation.  
 

 

REGIONS AND DIRECTORS  

 

Eastern æ Bob & Sandy Smith æ niceguy0250@att.net 

Great Lakes æ Pete & Diane Stojanovich æ p_stojano@yahoo.com 

North  West  æ DuWyne & Holly Geist æ myblack69gto@aol.com 

Rocky Mountains  æ Ed & JoAnn Starck æ itsdark@msn.com 

South  Central  æ J.R. & Lou Robertson æ jrrob@sbcglobal.net 

South  East æ Joe & Sharon Kuebler æ rjkuebler@aol.com 

North  East æ John & Carol King æ cking63@twcny.rr.com 

Midwest  æ Kirk & Susan Kuwitzky æ kaptunkk@msn.com 

Western  æ Dennis & Margo Lehmann æ margomml@yahoo.com   

    

    

 

More information about Regions can be found on our website:  

www.thor dieselclub.org/thor -diesel-club -regions  
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Western Regional Rally 

Wine Country RV Resort, Paso Robles CA 

Hosts: Rick & Kathy Mitchell, Chris & Pam Lind, Greg & Judi LaSalle 

April 10 - 14, 2017 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendees at the Western Regional Rally totaled  25 coaches: initially 22 were signed up, 

then we found 3 coaches in the resort that joined us for the rally and signed up to be 

members!  We enjoyed many activities, among them were the games at all of the Happy 

Hours.  These were great ice breakers which everyone loved.  Other activities were held 

throughout the rally including a trip to Hearst Castle on Tuesday.  On Wednesday there 

were two wine tours: one to Eberle Winery and the other was to Vina Robles Winery.  Each 

winery was very different and very nice in their own ways.  Golf was available on Thursday 

as well as a visit to Estrella Warbirds Museum; attendees were also free to explore the area 

on their own.  We also had great fun decorating wine bottle s and enjoyed a wine tasting.  

 

 

 

RALLY ROUND UP 

 

 

Thank you Rally Masters  

Rick & Kathy, Chris & Pam, Greg & Judi  



(Western Regional Rally, continued) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Food at the rally was amazing.  Instead of a pot luck the rally masters divided up the names to 

bring either an appetizer or dessert on all three nights.  Chef Rick prepared a pasta bar on 

Monday night .  We picked from shrimp, sausage or chicken, four pasta sauces and three 

different kinds of pasta and a wonderful salad.  Everything was delicious.  Tuesday breakfast 

was scrambled eggs, hash browns, bacon and toast; dinner was on your own.  Wednesday 

breakfast was pancakes and sausage; dinner was a taco and baked potato bar which was great. 

Thursday breakfast was waffles and sausage; dinner was burger night  with chips. On Friday we 

had coffee and donuts before departing.  

   
 

The theme for 

the Wine Bottle 

Decorating 

contest was 

Thor Diesel 

Club.  

 

Bottle #2 was 

the winner!  

 

EBERLE WINE TOUR 

                                                   

 

WARBIRD MUSEUM 

 

 

 

WINNER! 

 

Weber Grill  

donated by  

Camping World  

GOLF OUTING 



 

(Western Regional Rally, continued) 

OUR NEXT RALLY MASTERS HAVE ALREADY VOLUNTEERED! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Friday we said our goodbyes. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LOOKING AHEAD IN THE WESTERN REGION: 

 September 10-15, 2017 ð Mini Rally with Rally Master Patrick Stiltner 

  Contact Patrick (stiltner5501@gmail.com) if you are willing to help.  

Spring 2018 ð Check your email, the website and this newsletter for information as 

it becomes available. 

 

 

  

           

FALL 2017 SPRING 2018 

 
 

RALLY MASTERS WAVING GOOD BYE!  SEE YOU NEXT TIME! 

stiltner5501@gmail.com


 
 

TDC Spring Rally  

Tulsa NE / Will Rogers Downs KOA, Claremore OK  

Hosts: JR & Lou Robertson and Pete & Diane Stojanovich 

May 7-12, 2017 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      
The Spring Rally, held in beautiful Claremore, Oklahoma was a true success! Rally Masters had 

42 coaches arriving from twenty states, many of whom had never been to Oklahoma before!  

Several couples had had to cancel due to health issues, or the total wou ld have been higher!  

 

 
Beginning Sunday evening, the Honorable Mayor Bill 

Flanagan and his wife Lou (not to be confused with 
Claremore resident and rally Co-Master Lou Robertson!) 

joined us for dinner and Bill gave a summary about the 
Claremore area and the reasons folks live here!  
!ŘŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭƭȅΣ ǿŜ ŘƛŘ ŀ рлκрл ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ /IL[5w9bΩ{ 

ADVOCACY CENTER, and Lou Flanagan gave a summary 
of their services in the tri-county area for sexually 

abused children and non-offending parents.  
From L-R: Lou Robertson, Lou Flanagan, 

Mayor Bill Flanagan, JR Robertson. 

 

 

 

 
ά²ƛƭƭ wƻƎŜǊǎέ όǊŜǘƛǊŜŘ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ !ƴŘȅ IƻƎŀƴύ ŀƴŘ 
Executive Director Tad Jones of the Will Rogers 
Memorial came to breakfast on Monday 
morning. Andy was a living commercial delivering 
a humorous history lesson for us! 

Andy Hogan 

                                      

Tad Jones 



(TDC Spring Rally, continued) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                    
 

 

 

 

 

                       

We had a scheduled tour at the Memorial right after lunch and 2/3 of the 
attendees were there for the docent guided tour! The Memorial is a 
phenomenal walk through time and highlights the many awesome 

contributions that Will Rogers did for our country. 

 

 

 
 

Monday evening at 
dinner, we had a 
business meeting 

conducted by President 
Jack Arnold. Breakfasts 

and dinners were catered 
in the Casino and the 
food was great! The 
centerpieces were 
designed by Diane 
Stojanovich and 

assembled by her team.  
They were awesome! 
Each was thematically 
made, like Route 66 

complete with little cars! 

 



(TDC Spring Rally, continued) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday morningõs breakfast speaker was Jason Schubert from the JM DAVIS ARMS AND HISTORICAL 

MUSEUM.  In addition to holding rooms and rooms of artifacts dating back to the Revolutionary War, the 

museum has the largest collection of privately owned firearms in the world. Jason talked about the pride 

we should have in our resources and our historical artifacts (he is also an Eagle Scout) and strongly 

encouraged our members to visit t he museum.  Later in the week it was to be closed in order to be filmed 

for a television show on unusual historical firearms on the Outdoor Channel ð right here in Claremore! 

 

 

                

Tuesday morning was choice day:  JR (Robertson) set up a golf tournament at Heritage Hills Golf Club here in 
Claremore. Twenty golfers participated, including Anson Adams from Thor Motor Coach and a ringer that John 
Leigl broǳƎƘǘ ƛƴ ŦǊƻƳ 5ŀǾŜΩǎ w± ƛƴ /ƭŀǊŜƳƻǊŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴ Ƙƛǎ ŦƻǳǊǎƻƳŜΗ  aŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƭŀŘƛŜǎ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ƻƴ ŀ ǳƴƛǉǳŜ 
ōŜŀŘŜŘ ǿƛƴŘ ŎƘƛƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ¢ƛƴŀ .ŀǊƛƴŀ ŀƴŘ tŀǘ YƻǊƛǘǘŀΦ .¢²Σ WƻƘƴΩǎ ŦƻǳǊǎƻƳŜ ǿƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǳǊƴŀƳŜƴǘ Χ Hmmm! 
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After dinner, Anson did his famous comedic speech and we all loved it!  We all 
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two new coaches for the rally folks to view. 

 


